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The Use of Cameras and Mobile Phones

With reference to

Keeping Children Safe in Education, March 2015 (DFE-00129-2015)
Data Protection Act 1998

Introduction

Children have their photographs taken as part of our work at The Montessori Place. Sometimes videos are taken. These photographs and videos are taken using TMP equipment. External professionals whom we have engaged to take photographs or shoot video on our behalf may use their own equipment.
Guidance

Staff, visitors, volunteers and students are not permitted to use their personal cameras or mobile phones to take or record any images of children.
Procedures

Under the Data Protection Act 1998, The Montessori Place seeks parental consent to take photographs and use video recorders. Photographs are stored on computers and external hard drives that belong to the school. Should the school cease to operate, all photographs would be shredded or deleted.

The schools phones, digital camera/s or memory cards must not leave the school except when taken on outings.

Photographs may be taken in both the inside and outside environments to create examples of child’s development and to share with parents aspects of how the communities function.

On occasion photographs and videos of the children are used to advertise/promote The Montessori Place via our website and other media. Consent is obtained from parents and carers for the use of media in this way.

Most mobile phones have inbuilt cameras so staff mobile phones must be left with personal belongings in the staff room upstairs i.e. outside of the children’s environments.  Staff may use their mobile phones when in the staff room i.e. when they are on a break or when the children have left. During school hours, visitors may only use their phones in the Family Room or outside the building.

Cameras are prohibited in the toilets.

In cases of a personal emergency all personal calls should be directed through the School mobile phones. Staff do not make personal calls when they are with the children. However, in urgent cases, a call may be made or accepted if deemed necessary and by arrangement with their line manager.

PAGE  
June 2016

